


MAGIRT Executive Board 
Thursday, April 7, 2016 via Zoom
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[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]In Attendance:  Beth Cox (Chair), Louise Ratliff (Vice Chair), Tami Morse (Secretary), Susan Moore (Treasurer), Paige Andrew (Past Chair); Jessica Clemons, Eric Johnson, Carol McAuliffe, Sandy Schieffer, Kathleen Strickland

Absent:  Andrew Battista, Colleen Connor, Carolyn Kadri, Nicole Kong, Angela Lee, Iris Taylor, Anne Zald

Call to Order – A quorum was not present.
Approval of Minutes
The minutes from our Feb. 3, 2016 meeting could not be approved due to lack of a quorum.
Officer Reports
Chair (Beth) – 
As of Monday, we have 14 registrants for the MAGIRT/GODORT preconference at Annual.  Announcements have been posted to WAML, NACIS, MAPS-L, ACMLA, as well as push announcements to MAGIRT members.  We do not have a schedule for Annual yet.

Colleen Connor (Esri) and Andrew Battista (NYU) have agreed to be co-chairs of the Membership and Marketing Committee.  The Chair Trio will be meeting with them next week via Zoom to get them started.

Tim Utter (University of Michigan) has agreed to be our new liaison to NACIS.

Beth will be meeting with the Core Competencies Task Force soon.  Maggie Long (NYU) is the Task Force leader.

Beth sent letters this week to our generous vendor/sponsors thanking them for their past support and asking for contributions.  She also wrote to five new potential sponsors: the Washington (D.C.) Map Society, the Philip Lee Phillips Society (a “Friends” group for the Map and Geography Division at the Library of Congress), DeLorme, Readex, and Lizard Tech, who makes Geo Express among other geospatial products.

Vice Chair (Louise) – 
We will not have a field trip at ALA Annual, because there are no free map- or geospatial-related places to go nearby in Orlando.  Louise has four possible venues for our awards dinner.  She is also working on a program for Annual 2017, and will be seeking volunteers to help with that when she has the plans a little further along.

The Emerging Leaders group is working on recommendations for archiving base line in the ALAIR and best practices for metadata, in particular describing and grouping issues of a serial title.  One of the members, Chelcie, knows quite a bit about DSpace (the platform for the ALAIR) and will be contacting the ALAIR staff about possibly making some metadata customizations.  It will be the Executive Board’s task to develop a records retention policy.  For example, the Chair Trio has agreed that older versions of the Organizational Manual and Bylaws should be archived, and the latest version kept on the website.  The EL group is trying to find out if we can make base line a subcollection in the MAGIRT community.  They will talk tomorrow about the deliverables and start to inventory MAGIRT documents that might be scattered around.  Louise will send out an email to the list asking for any documents that MAGIRT members may have on their hard drives, and we also have a good number of documents stored on ALA Connect to get started with.

Secretary (Tami) – 
No report.

Treasurer (Susan) – 
We had to submit a revised budget, because ALA no longer allows budgets that are not balanced.  Changes were minor and time was short, so the new budget was not sent to the Executive Board for a vote.  There is no Treasurer’s Report because we do not have a recent report from Danielle.

Past Chair (Paige) – 
We have received several nominations for the MAGIRT Honors Award.  The committee will meet April 18th to review the nominations, make their choice, and then go on with necessary preparations for the awards ceremony in Orlando.

ALA elections are under way, and run through April 22nd.  Soon after that, we should find out who our new Vice Chair, Secretary, and Assistant Treasurer will be.  With our new co-chairs for Membership and Marketing, we now have all the vacancies for committee chairs and discussion group leaders filled, and have only one liaison position to fill.  Iris is staying on as Interest Group leader; Joy Suh is our new GIS Discussion Group leader; Mike Smith is our new OPOC chair; and Kathleen Strickland is our new Publications chair.  The Chair Trio is working on getting letters out to all the new chairs and leaders.

Old Business
None at this time.

New Business
LibGuide – The Chair Trio would like to do a critical examination of LibGuides as a platform for MAGIRT’s content.  It has a very high subscription cost, and the Chair Trio would like to consider alternatives.  Jessica Clemons, our outgoing OPOC chair, estimates that the LibGuide costs us over $3 per view.  The most popular content seems to be pictures and webinars, and a LibGuide is an unwieldy platform for such simple uses.  OPOC has been taking more control of MAGIRT’s web presence, reformatting content that people submit and pushing it out, and that system is working well.  It could be used to manage all our content, utilizing a simpler and less expensive platform like Wordpress, eliminating the need for a LibGuide.

Organizational manual updates – Beth is planning a project next year revising the Bylaws and Organizational Manual.  In preparations, she has sent all the committee chairs and discussion group and interest group leaders copies of the descriptions of their groups from the Organizational Manual.  She is asking them to make revisions as needed.

Discussion Items
We have been asked to provide volunteers for the “Check Out a Librarian” event at ALA Annual.

Committee Updates
Bylaws & Governing Documents Committee and Nominations & Awards Committee (Paige) – Report made earlier in this meeting as part of the Past Chair’s report.

Cataloging & Classification Committee (Carolyn) – No report.

Education Committee (Beth for Anne) – A scheduled Education Committee virtual meeting was cancelled due to illness.  The meeting has been rescheduled for Thursday, April 14.  We will be fleshing out ideas generated at Midwinter related to outreach to graduate students.  The committee chair has been in communication with Jon Jablonski who, as a member of the now defunct CUAC group, has been working with MAGIRT to identify webinar speakers from among the federal agencies providing geospatial data.  We’re hoping to identify two speakers, and provide webinars in May and August, but all is still tentative.
 
GeoTech Committee (Nicole) – No report.

Membership and Marketing Committee (Beth for Colleen Connor and Andrew Battista) – We need to order more swag before Annual.

Online Presence and Oversight Committee (Jessica) – Lee Nolan is the social media contact for April.

Publications Committee (Sandy) – No report.

CaMMS/MAGIRT Cartographic Resources Cataloging Interest Group (Iris) – No report.

GIS Discussion Group (Angie) – No report.

Map Collection Management Discussion Group (Carol) – The Print Archive Network is meeting Friday morning at ALA.  They have asked Carol, as a MAGIRT representative, to speak at one of their meetings about shared print agreements for maps.  PAN may have been assuming that formal agreements are already in place, but Carol informed them that that isn’t the case at this time.  There may be some collaboration possibilities with PAN on the Guide to U.S. Map Resources, which will include a collection development aspect, intended to clarify what print collections reside at different institutions, and how they relate to GPO’s FIPNet initiative.  Carol accepted their invitation to speak, and will discuss basically the same topics she presented at the Depository Library Council meeting last October.  She will report on the results at the Executive Board meeting at Annual.
Announcements
Deadline for base line submissions is Monday, April 11.  There are no submissions to this point.  The Board ended its meeting by brainstorming submissions to send to editor John Olson for this issue.

Adjournment
Next Executive Board meeting date:  June 15, 2016, via Zoom.
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